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December 7, 2010    

To:   Etobicoke York Community Council  

The City of Toronto Act, 2006, requires by-laws for the alteration of highways.  City Legal staff has advised 
that any District in Transportation Services needing to make an alteration to a highway would require the 
passage of a by-law by City Council.  

Centre median islands are required for 7-21 Richgrove Drive to accommodate a northbound left-turn lane and 
prevent left turns exiting from a new driveway.  

All costs associated with the highway alterations on Martin Grove Road will be funded by the developers, 
Minto Richgrove Land Corp;   

The enactment of the necessary highway alteration by-laws is required prior to the construction of the 
proposed projects.    

RECOMMENDATION:  

That the Etobicoke York Community Council recommend that:  

1. City Council approve the alterations and modifications on Martin Grove Road, as indicated in 
Appendix “A”, and generally as shown on the attached sketch.   


